
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 23 September 2004 

17. HILLS ROAD/INNES ROAD INTERSECTION - SAFETY IMPROVEMENTS 
 
 Lee Kelly of the Transport and City Streets Unit requested the Board to support a recommendation to 

the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee that the signalisation of the Hills Road/Innes Road 
intersection be approved for implementation. 

 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1.   That it be recommended to the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee that the proposed 

intersection improvements at the Hills Road/Innes Road proceed. 
 
 2.  That all existing parking restrictions relating to the Hills Road/Innes Road intersection be 

revoked. 
 
 3.  That the parking restrictions set out in recommendations 3(i) to (vii) inclusive of the Project 

Consultation Leader’s report be approved. 
 
 4.  That the Road Safety Committee be asked to carry out media education on the introduction of 

signals at the intersection. 
 
 5.  That the Transport and City Streets Unit’s School Liaison Officer carry out education at the 

Mairehau High School on the introduction of signals at the intersection. 
 
 


